
April 7th 2017 
 

Dear Parents/caregivers and Community members, 
For almost three years I have had the privilege of being the 

principal of Elstow-Waihou School. In that time as a school 

we have achieved much. Our student academic, sporting 

and cultural achievement is strong and our children  

represent our school with pride. It can be all too easy at 

times to say we could have done more or better, but I leave 

Elstow-Waihou School with many fond memories and few 

regrets. I believe as a school community that we have 

achieved a great deal.  

In my time at Elstow-Waihou I have endeavoured to ‘Carpe 

Diem’ (Latin)– ‘Seize the moment’ and seize opportunities 

for our children to learn in engaging and authentic ways in 

a curriculum that is ‘ours’. Our teachers and staff are a 

great asset to our school– they each possess incredible 

skills, together as a team, they are impressive. 

In the time that I have been at Elstow-Waihou, we have 

climbed Mount Te Aroha, visited Waitoki marae. We have 

had incredibly successful inquiry learning units; such as  

the whole school beach safety day at Waihi Beach and 

cemented that learning in a very successful production – 

The Ocean and Us. We have shared a whole school break-

fast kindly prepared by our PTA followed by planting family 

trees for another successful inquiry learning unit  

celebrating Matariki.  

Our sports days encourage healthy competition and are 

colourful and noisy events. We have retained special  

character events such as Calf Club, Group Day, floral art 

and gardening competitions. We now have a beautiful 

school sign painted in our school colours. We have an 

amazing multi-sport astro-turf area that cannot be missed. 

Our classes are colourful, displaying children’s work and 

our tamariki are settled and engaged in their learning. 

While it is important to retain traditions it is essential that 

we look to improve efficiencies and make changes. If we 

keep doing the same things the same way we will get  

the same outcome. A prime example of this change was 

the schools move to Google docs over two years ago.   

Ostensibly, without such a change our most recent  

teacher, student and community documents would have 

been lost due to our server being hacked. 

In all, as a learning community we have much to be  

proud of and much to be grateful for. I thank the children, 

teachers, staff, board, PTA , parents and wider community 

for enabling all of this wonderful teaching and learning to 

happen – together, we are a great school. I encourage our 

children to be aspirational and ambitious for their future, 

set their goals, know their learning path and never give up.          

With 40 staff and 22 classrooms to lead at Kelvin Road 

School next term I am excited for my future as an educator 

in a culturally diverse urban school. My new appointment 

reflects my belief of challenging myself and is best  

described by our school motto of: Reach for the Stars – 

Totoro hoki nga whetu. 

 

I wish my successor Mr Sandy Stirling all the very best in 

his role of principal at Elstow-Waihou School. 

Kind regards 

Heather Tanner 
 

STAR OF THE WEEK: this week the STAR award  
goes to Mercedez Allen and Arcadia August for having a 
positive attitude to learning and care for our school. Well 
done girls, you are both STARS. 
 

ANZAC Day: we will lay a wreath at the cenotaph on 
ANZAC Day. We would appreciate your support for this 
commemorative event and would be proud to have our 
children in uniform representing Elstow-Waihou School. 
The time and place to assemble will be advised before the 
end of the term.  
 

POOL CLOSED: The end of Term is the 
end of the swimming season. Please return all 
pool keys to the office as soon as you can.  
 

NEWS FROM THE BOARD 
 Farewell Mrs Heather Tanner. Thanks to the families 

who joined us today at a special assembly to farewell 
Mrs Tanner.  On behalf of the Board and whole school 
community I want to say thank you to Mrs Tanner for 
your many contributions during your time here and wish 
you all the very best for your new position at Kelvin 
Road School. In particular your leadership in Digital 
Learning, tikanga and te reo Maori and improving 
achievement for our priority learners is acknowledged.   

New principal appointment: We’re excited to          
announce Mr Sandy Stirling will start as principal of   
Elstow-Waihou School on 6 June 2017.  He will come   
to us from his current position of Deputy Principal at 
Mauku School, Pukekohe. The staff and students      
enjoyed meeting him two weeks ago. 

Mrs Wendy Oliver will be Acting Principal for seven 
weeks from 14th April till the 5th June. We welcome 
back Mrs Rachel Barker as release teacher in Room 4 
during this time. 

We’ve reviewed Delegations, Finance and Equal      
Employment Opportunities (EEO) policies and the    
Principal Job Description. 

We enlisted Computer Forensics NZ to recover our data 
after being seriously hacked. Most of our records are 
now restored. Many thanks to Heather, Sarah and   
Jocelyn who have spent many many hours re-entering 
data or rewriting lost documents. Thanks also to Martin 
Rodley, from Bellbird Computers who was a huge 
support with this problem and to all staff who patiently 
tolerated this frustration. 

2018 Wellington camp is approved for Year 7 & 8 
students. 

Disappointing response rate to our Community Survey 
done before Christmas.   

Your feedback on day to day things has been shared 
with Mrs Tanner for management to use and the BOT 
have noted the governance issues. 

The board are now focussed on improved                  
communication and community consultation. 

Thanks Mr Scott for administering our school facebook 



page. 

We’re looking at setting up a school text messaging  
service. 

We will revisit some aspects of this survey later in the 
year as part of our self-review. 

Teacher and Support Staff workplace surveys gave 
BOT great feedback. We’re now working alongside staff 
to address issues and make improvements. 

We have Exit Surveys for staff who are leaving and    
are making a 30 Day Survey to ask new staff for their     
feedback. 

 BOT v Teachers tennis match - congratulations to Mr 
Scott and Mr Conder who convincingly beat Mr Bell and 
Mrs Morris 6:2.  A rematch is welcome any time. 

 Watch this space… students v teachers/parents    
netball challenge Term 2!  

Have a lovely break everyone. 
Louise, Board Chair 
 

CAMP FUNDRAISING: please have all money, sweets 
and/or raffle tickets back to school by Monday. Thank you 
 

FROM THE CLASSROOMS: 
ROOM 4: Kia Ora everyone. It is hard to  
believe that we are coming to the end of Term 
One. Well done Room 4. You have had a great 
term. There were so many noticeable improvements in the  
academic and sporting arenas.  Continue the good learning 
throughout the year. Next term in week one we will be on 
camp at Lakewood Lodge. This means we start with a hiss 
and a roar at the very beginning. Next week the students 
will start their new rotation at manual. They are looking  
forward to new learning.  Have a great holiday and make 
sure you have some time to chill out a little.   
ROOM 3:An exciting week in Room 3 as we prepared 
for the final assembly for Mrs Tanner.  We wish her well in 
her new position and have enjoyed preparing to farewell 
her.  We have been practising our Karakia and are excited 
about having a part in the ceremony. Portfolios went home 
this week which the students have been working hard 
on.  Please take the time to have a good look through 
these and share the learning with your child.  
ROOM 2: Week 10 in Room 2 is rolling to an end (or 
should that be floating?) and we have been trying to get all 
of our “in progress” work completed, while trying to keep 
sane with all the wet weather we have experienced. We 
introduced Jump Jam back into the programme this week, 
also adding a bit of T Swiz, One D and Gummy Bear song 
into the mix. Man these Room Two kids can party! We 
started learning about NZ native birds in anticipation of our 
visit to the zoo and wetlands next week, although 
snorkels might be necessary in some places! We 
started this    learning by listing all of the native 
birds that we know of, then followed it up with a 
photo / name matching activity.  

I hope you enjoyed looking through the portfolios that came 
home this week and that they gave you a good idea of the 
skills your child has to begin the year. I’m sure you will see 
lots of progress throughout the year. Nga mihi nui. 
ROOM 1: It has been an awesome week in Room One, 
with the children having heaps of fun while doing lots of 
learning. We started learning about NZ native birds and 
then also talked about some of the mean predators that 
attack and kill them. Who knew that stoats and cats can be 
so mean? We were lucky to have Mrs Barker in on 
Wednesday and Thursday when Mr Scott was away, and 
we made cool Fantails with her and are going to make Tui’s 
as well. We did Jump Jam with Room Two to have a bit of 
exercise while we were stuck inside due to the rain. We are 

really looking forward to camp next week – it is going to be 
so much fun! 
MANAWARU TABLE TENNIS CLUB: Come along to play table tennis 7:30pm 
every Wednesday night at the Manawaru Hall. New members welcome. Contact 
884-6758. 
TE AROHA SWIMMING CLUB  AGM AND PRIZEGIVING:  Wednesday12th 
April 6pm - at: Te Aroha College Pavilion  Please bring a plate to share 
WAIHOU RIDING FOR THE DISABLED  FARMERS MARKET: Waihou Tavern 
carpark Sunday 9th April  9.30am - 1.30pm. Come along for a morning of craft 
stalls, Bouncy castles, produce and sausage sizzles  
TE AROHA ATHLETICS CLUB PRIZEGIVING: Tuesday 11th April starting at 
6pm at the Te Aroha Events Centre. Please bring a plate to share for supper. 
Any queries please phone Debbie Darby 027 636 5800. 
ORCA SWIM SCHOOL, MATAMATA: Book now for Term Two swimming  
lessons. Indoor, heated saltwater pool. For more info ph Wyn 078889456 or 
021186466/ Email:wynswim@clear.net.nz / www.orcaswimschool.co.nz 
WHAT'S ON @FUTURE TE AROHA these holidays! TEACHER ONLY DAY 
FUN - Thursday 13th April 9am-3pm, $8 half day, $15 full day (special family 
price on request) HOLIDAY PROGRAMME - Tues 18th - Fri 21st April, 10am-
3pm, $7 for 2 hours or $15 full day, Lots of fun activities! FILM MAKING - first 
week of holidays - help make a real short film! 884-9489 or futureta@xtra.co.nz 

 DATES TO REMEMBER 

10th Please return Portfolios by 12th 

11th/12th Junior School Camp 

12th Rippa Rugby for Y5/6 & 7/8 
LAST DAY OF TERM 1 

13th NO SCHOOL- (Teacher only day) 

May 1st Term 2 starts 

 

Regards: Heather, Wendy, Deane, Donna, Darren, Sarah, 
Tessa, Rachel, Gordon, Ann, Janet, and Jocelyn . 

Welcome to our new cleaner assistant Jarred 

2017/2018 Entertainment book or Digital Membership    $65    Available at the school office or online www.entbook.co.nz/1570g67 

 # FROM THE COMMUNITY # 
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